
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Step by step encourage development 

        Newsletter 45 
        Bonn (Germany), November 2019 
Dear friends and members of Yaoui e.V., 
Is still missing a Christmas present? 
DONATION: 30 Chairs for 30 Euros for Yaoui 
 
In 2018 and 2019, we used most of the donations to build a Leisure and Meeting Center on 
the grounds of the Yaoui school. This could be realized through the generous donations of 
the campaign "Protestant Church on Pützchens Market" (see also article "Yaoui on 
Pützchens Market" in this newsletter). Here are the pictures of the construction of the Leisure 
Center: 

    
Before construction works Pictures of works progress 

   

   
Pictures of all the house completed 
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What's missing are 30 Chairs for the interior. 
 
1 Chair costs 30 Euros. Each donor of 30 Euros receives a picture with his name on the 
Chair donated by him. 
 
If someone wants to donate or knows someone who wants to donate, they can do it now. 
 
One chair cost 30 Euros. 
 
The donation please with the keyword "Chair Yaoui" as well as with the name of the donor 
on the following account number: 
 
Yaoui e.V. 
Keyword and Name (possibly E-Mail-Address) 
 
IBAN: DE20 3806 0186 0503 2660 16BIC: GENODED18RS  
 
If a non-member also wants to have a picture of his Chair, then this must necessarily 
communicate his E-Mail-Address. For club members this is not necessary. 
 
NOTE: For donations under 100 Euros, the account statement is a donation receipt! 
 
I would like to point out that it takes some time to transfer the money and produce the chairs. 
At the last donation campaign with the School Desks for the school in Yaoui, it took a little 
more than 1 year (see also Newsletter No. 33) until the pictures were sent to us. 
 
 
For information: Donation Receipts 
 
The legislator has provided that in the case of donations under 200 Euros, the bank 
statement is considered a donation receipt. The association Yaoui e.V. automatically issues 
a donation receipt if the amount exceeds 100 Euros. Under or even equal to 100 Euros 
applies to Yaoui e.V. the account statement as a donation receipt. 
 
As we have stated in the board, this regulation works in all federal states. 
 
If somebody should have difficulties with amounts below 100 Euro in his tax declaration, you 
are welcome to contact the board. 
 
PLEASE NOTE: General Assembly on February 01, 2020 in Bonn 
 
For our next general assembly in 2020, the date is now fixed. The general meeting will take 
place on 1 February 2020 at 19:00 in the Karolinenstift (Kurfürstenstr. 20a, 53115 Bonn) in 
the community room of the Lutherkirche Bonn. 
Thanks to the Luther church community, which provides the association Yaoui e.V. the 
premises for the general meeting again. 
The board hopes for the next general meeting to numerous participation, since there are 
some important decisions. Among other things, the deliberations for another visit to Yaoui, 
which is targeted for 2020. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Appointments 
 
 

 
General Meeting 2020: 01. February 2020  

Karolinenstift Bonn, Kurfürstenstreet 20c, 53119 Bonn 
 
 
 
 

“The person without education resembles the hounds 
without dressage" 

 
 
        from Africa 
 
 
 
for the board 
 

Ulrich Scharf 


